Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Professional Engineers
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61G15-26.001
Standards for Supervision of Governmental Employees by Professional Engineers

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 48 No. 120, June 21, 2022 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The Board received written comments from the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee on Rule 61G15-26.001, F.A.C.  Additionally, the Board made changes to the proposed rule language set forth in the proposed rule.
THE TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE WILL NOW READ:

61G15-26.001 Standards for Supervision of Governmental Employees by Professional Engineers.
(1) No Change.
(2) This rule shall be reviewed, and if necessary, repealed, modified, or renewed through the rulemaking process five years from the effective dateNo later than 90 days prior to December 31, 2026, the Board shall review and amend, modify, or sunset this rule if it determines this rule creates barriers to entry for private business competition, is duplicative, outdated, obsolete, overly burdensome, or imposes excessive costs.  Failure by the Board to act in accordance with this provision will result in the expiration of this rule on December 31, 2026. 

Rulemaking Authority 471.003(2)(b)2. FS. Law Implemented 471.003(1), (2)(b)2., (e), 471.005(7)(6), 471.025(1), 471.023(1), 471.031(1)(b) FS. History–New 4-2-87, Formerly 21H-26.001,                      .
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Zana Raybon, Executive Director, Board of Professional Engineers, 2400 Mahan Drive, Tallahassee, FL 32308; (850)521-0500 or by electronic mail, ZRaybon@fbpe.org.
